
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

December 19, 2017 

 

 

 

 

William Green, M.A., RPA 

Group Manager, Natural and Cultural Resources 

Terracon Consultants, Inc. 

 

 

 Re: CRIS of Approximately 328 Acres at the Proposed Friendship Industrial Park 

  Laurens County, South Carolina 

  SHPO Project No. 17-KL0088 

  

Dear William Green: 

 

Our office has received the documentation dated November 13, 2017 that you submitted under the 

Department of Commerce Site Certification program for the tract referenced above. This letter is for 

informational purposes only and constitutes our office’s coordination under the 2014 Memorandum of 

Understanding (MOU) with the South Carolina Department of Commerce. This letter is not a result of 

consultation under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act or under any pertinent state law.    

 

The cultural resources identification survey provided meets the requirements of the MOU.  

 

If the Friendship Industrial Park were to require state permits or federal permits, licenses, funds, loans, 

grants, or assistance for development, we would recommend to the federal or state agency or agencies 

that: 
No additional cultural resources investigations are needed.  

 Architectural resource FIP-1 should be assigned a SHPO Site Number, recorded on a survey form and 

evaluated for NRHP eligibility.  

 

The agency will determine if a reasonable and good faith effort has been made to identify historic 

properties or whether additional identification efforts are needed. 

 

Project Review Forms and additional guidance regarding our office’s role in the federal and state 

compliance process and historic preservation can be found on our website at 

http://shpo.sc.gov/programs/revcomp. 

 

Our office accepts the report as final. In accordance with the MOU, please provide two bound copies of 

the final report to the DOC and one unbound and one digital (PDF) copy of the final report to SHPO.  

Please ensure that a copy of our comments letter is included in the Appendices and Attachments of the 

final report. 

 



 

Please provide GIS shapefiles for the surveyed area (and architectural sites as applicable). Shapefiles for 

identified archaeological sites should be coordinated with SCIAA. Shapefiles should be compatible with 

ArcGIS (.shp file format) and should be sent as a bundle in .zip format. Please see our GIS Data 

Submission Requirements and shapefile templates that are available in the left side bar on the following 

webpage http://shpo.sc.gov/research/Pages/ArchSite.aspx. SHPO recommends e-mailing the shapefiles to 

the address link on the noted webpage or using a File Transfer Protocol website such as WeTransfer.com 

to send large files.  

 

Please refer to SHPO Project Number 17-KL0088 in any future correspondence regarding this project. If 
you have any questions, please contact me at 803-896-6181 or at KLewis@scdah.sc.gov. 

    

Sincerely, 

 

 

Keely Lewis  

Archaeologist 

State Historic Preservation Office 

 

 

cc:  Keith Derting, SCIAA 

      Jennifer Druce, SCDOC 

  

 

 

http://shpo.sc.gov/research/Pages/ArchSite.aspx

